  M I N U T E S 
Leland Grove Regular Meeting

Tuesday, May 22, 2018       6pm

Educational Resource Center        2000 Chatham Road
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER - The meeting was called to order by the Honorable Mayor Egizii at 6pm sharp.  The pledge of allegiance was recited by those in attendance.  
THE ROLL CALL - Roll Call was taken by Clerk Klokkenga with the following being present or absent as indicated:

Jill Egizii, Mayor (P)

Brian Miller, Treasurer, (P)

Steve Klokkenga, Clerk (P)

Saul Morse, Attorney, (P)

Jim Moll, Alderman Ward 2 (A)

Diana Hetherington, Ward 1 (P)

Patricia Wilson, Alderman Ward 1 (P)

Nick Williams, Alderman Ward 2 (A)

Mary Jo Bangert, Alderman Ward 3 (P)

Donald LoBue, Alderman Ward 3 (P)

Also present were:  

Tyler Lanier, City Administrator

Chief Dan Ryan, Leland Grove Police Dept.

Resident Brady Bird, 1919 S. Illini

Resident Nancy Weichert, 1816 S. Park Avenue

Resident Sally Hamilton, 2084 Greenbriar Road

APPROVAL - April 2018 Regular Meeting Minutes and Executive Session Minutes

A motion was made by Alderman Hetherington and seconded by Alderman Moll to approve the April 24, 2018 Regular Meeting Minutes as amended.  The motion carried unanimously
A motion was made by Alderman LoBue and seconded by Alderman Hetherington to approve the March 2018 Executive Session Meeting Minutes.  The motion carried unanimously.

PUBLIC COMMENTS
Resident Nancy Weichert - 1816 S. Park Avenue

Ms. Weichert came to the meeting to discuss the alley behind her house and would like to know who owns the alley.  Administrator Lanier responded it is owned by both city of Springfield and Leland Grove.  He has previously worked on the alley and will check with the City of Springfield to see if they can work to repair their part of the alleyway.  
Brady Bird - 1919 Illini Drive

Resident Brady Bird addressed the Council regarding the Council's procedures for moving the Illini/Laurel project forward.  Mr. Bird also volunteered to assist the City in gathering e-mails to promote connectivity  with Leland Grove residents.  While Mr. Bird expressed his overall concern about the process he did state that he thinks the intersection looks great.   
Resident Sally Hamilton on Greenbriar-   Issue of Illini and Laurel not as transparent.  Ms. Hamilton has been active listening at meetings.  Leland Link is fine but not enough in it that is informative.  Ms. Hamilton lives in fox meadows and they have over 95 e-mails through their neighborhood association.  She recommended using the associations to get additional e-mails.

Dr. Miller recommended Mr. Bird bring an e-mail sign up sheet to the annual July 4 Ice Cream Social.
TREASURER'S REPORT - Treasurer Miller

Financial Statement and Approval of Bills (Unpaid and Paid Warrants).  Treasurer Miller presented his report to the Council.  After brief discussion, the following action was taken: 
A motion was made by Alderman Hetherington and seconded by Alderman Wilson to approve the 
Paid Warrants P05-470 in the amount of $41,316.96.  The motion carried unanimously. 
A motion was made by Alderman Hetherington and seconded by Alderman Bangert to approve unpaid warrants from MFT P05-469 in the amount of $245.29.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Alderman Hetherington and seconded by Alderman Wilson to approve unpaid warrants from the General Fund P05-468 in the amount of $28,418.15.  The motion carried unanimously. 


CITY ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT - Administrator Lanier 
City grounds crew will be putting out mosquito briquettes in the next few days.
Date for limb pick up  - Administrator Lanier has been doing it more often because chipping can take a long time.  

LEGAL UPDATES AND ACTIONS - Attorney Morse

Legal Update and Memo

Another citation hearing took place last night (30 citations still outstanding).
Of the 30, 11 are still unpaid, 8 are default citations (people did not show up - $200 fine issued by Judge).    Notices of payments will go out.  Alderman Bangert asks that we continue to try to reach people to get payments. Attorney Morse indicated that at some point in the future, the city may want to send any tickets to a collection agency once a large number has been accumulated.
Right Of Way Ordinance - Administrator Lanier - Regarding the Small Cell Tower issues, Leland Grove currently has no ordinance with the utilities responsibility with the right of way.
The City has no easement agreements from the past to look at to get a model.  The Illinois Municipal League shared a boiler plate agreement from their offices and Attorney Morse will tailor it to Leland Grove for use.   This will be a 36 page ordinance and it is out of the norm for what the City has dealt with in the past.  CWLP owns the poles but not the property they sit on.  CWLP being a public utility, we may need to develop an agreement with them as well.
DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Finance & Revenue - Alderman Hetherington

Presented a draft 2019 budget for discussion and worked with Tyler and Jim Moll to include considerations for roadwork and other services.
Alderman Hetherington also mentioned an increase in her original draft by $35,000.
Health, Sanitation & Environment - Alderman Wilson  said she would like to volunteer to help with Newsletter.
Police and Public Safety - Alderman Williams and Chief Ryan

Chief Ryan provided the Council with a copy of his monthly report for review.  He went on to mention that a Thermo Imaging camera has been installed and is working very well.  Regarding public safety matters, Chief Ryan recommend citizens to keep cars locked if they are leaving them outside.
Human Resources - Alderman LoBue
Eye and Dental insurance may be increased slightly later in the year. 

Public Ways and Property - Alderman Moll


Chatham Road Project  - Council recently Met with Sangamon Co officials who provided some options on this project.  Alderman LoBue discussed the option of doing a bonding referendum but others did not think it seemed feasible at this time.

Thanks to resident Jim Fulgenzzi for help with landscaping at the Illini/Laurel Intersection.  
Building Permits & Zoning - Alderman Bangert 


Monthly Activity Report - no new additions.
OLD BUSINESS

FY 2019 Budget - Alderman Hetherington
After discussion, the final total for the city budget was 1,142,939.00.

A motion to approve the 2019 budget was made by Alderman Wilson and seconded by Alderman LoBue .  The motion carried unanimously. 
Community Connection - Mayor Egizii
NEW BUSINESS
Fireworks Permit for Illini Country Club - Clerk Klokkenga - Paper has been submitted and approved.  Will work with City Fire Department for inspection prior to the event.  
2018/2019 Liquor License for Illini Country Club - Clerk Klokkenga -A motion was made by Alderman Bangert and seconded by Alderman Wilson to approve the new Liquor License for Illini Country Club.  The motion carried unanimously.

Credit Card Fees - Administrator Lanier
An option Council may want to pursue would be to obtain equipment needed to take credit card payments at city Hall, especially in light of increases in ordinance violations.  Attorney Morse will look into any legal issues and report back.
Advertisements - By consensus, Council agreed not to have paid ads in the Leland Link.
Purchase and Repair of Used Backhoe - Administrator Lanier  
Consensus from Council was to spend monies to purchase a used backhoe and repairs as opposed to new one.
EXECUTIVE SESSION TO DISCUSS PERSONNEL MATTERS
None was needed.  
POSTED:____________
DATE:___________     TIME:____________

